[bookmark: _GoBack]BOOSTER CLUB MEETING MINUTES
October 6, 2014
Members Present:  Leo Becker, Nikki Brown, Amy Frost, Shannon Hames, Mara Jones, Missy Neebel, Karen Paulsen, Billi Purdy, Sheri Purdy, Casey Redmond, Blaine Rhoads, Greg Zumbach, Kourtnie – Dance
Shannon called the meeting to order and lead the prayer at 6:02PM.
Approval of June Minutes:  Shannon approved the minutes and Missy seconded.
Approval of Agenda:  Sheri approved the agenda and Missy seconded.
Committee Reports:
1. Finance/Budget: Missy distributed the financial reports.  The total amount in checking/savings is $62,616.67.  Total Assets is $170,457.36.    $2,586.74 was paid under Special Projects for the glass in the trophy cases.  The waffle breakfast profit was approximately $1,872.  $44,704.31 was paid to the school’s activity budget.  There were a few payments deposited from the July high school softball tournament.  Amy mentioned that before Casey sends out the contracts for the July 2015 softball tournament, that the team entry price be reviewed.  It seems it has been $50-$75 for as long as anyone can remember.  It was suggested to bump the entry fee up to $100 to be more in line with other school softball tournament entry fees.  Casey will make the adjustment to the contract/letter prior to sending out.
2. Merchandise:  Mara stated that the “Bling” orders are due today.  There were 10-12 more orders for the second round.  The profit from the band merchandise order was $280.  The profit from the Cancer t-shirt order was $785.  Booster Club will need to determine how much/percentage of the profit from cancer shirts to donate towards American Cancer Society.  It was suggested for future orders that are typically smaller (volleyball, cross country, etc.) to only have two colors on the shirt to keep the cost down.    Football playoff design for shirts/sweatshirts is complete.  The orders will be done via paper forms.  Mara will work with Elite for Cross Country state t-shirts, if applicable.  A generic merchandise order will be done for Christmas orders.  Karen suggested an idea of having a “Black Friday” merchandise order.  It was also brought up that Tiffany Moore/Bling needs to be paid on a timely manner.  The receipt is given to Mara/school as soon as Tiffany receives the orders.  Upon delivery of the merchandise to school, Tiffany should be able to receive a check.  Mara will talk to the school office about this.
3. Fundraising:
A. Club Volleyball Tournament – We will be holding a club volleyball tournament at Don Bosco gym and St Mary Center on the weekend of January 24-25, 2015.  Billi Purdy will be the tournament director.  She will look into getting the tournament on the club volleyball website for teams to sign up as well as a breakdown of age brackets/divisions for each day.
B. Merchandise purchasing – Greg – Previously, Greg sent an email to the Booster Club Officers and Casey.  Greg attended the meeting to discuss any questions regarding his email.  His intention was that we understand the profit lost due to online ordering as it currently stands.  With the new online ordering, we are paying tax (not tax exempt via the online ordering system currently in place), and we are paying shipping and handling.  Therefore, the profit made from each item sold is less due to having to pay these extra costs.  This brought up further discussion about going back to paper order forms.  There is a lot of time involved and very manual.  It was discussed to advertise for 1 or 2 additional volunteers to be able to assist Mara with sorting merchandise, etc.  Mara will draft a paragraph to be put in K-12 email, church bulletin, and/or school newsletter.  Greg also presented a spreadsheet organized with each sport/activity start date as a check list.  All members agreed this is something that could be very useful and beneficial to have.


Old Business:
1. Football Concession Stand/Field – Leo stated there will be no water this year for concession stand.  Leo requested new speaker system for football field.   Sheri talked to Bob Thurman after the last Booster Club meeting.  He estimated $2,000 for all-weather speakers, etc.  Casey has also been checking on this with a vender as well as the Jesup A.D.  There was discussion that this item should be on hold until we know what our expenses will be for football concession stand/bathrooms.  This may be an item that could be looked at for the 2015-2016 Strategic Plan.  Karen stated the current expenses for football concessions are $53,537.   There is still concern about who is coordinating this project.  Karen will work with Adam Delagardelle to have the Grounds Committee along with Sheri Purdy and Missy Neebel from Booster Club meet and work together to coordinate the remainder of this project.  The bathroom stalls/toilets need to be reviewed to make sure we are up to code as far as the # required per capacity.  Karen also questioned whether the proxy needs to be amended since the expenses have exceeded the projected amount.  The Grounds Committee will also need to discuss fencing.  There is some fencing that was donated a few years ago that is not being used.  The committee will need to see how much fencing we have and make a decision as to where the fencing will be placed.  
2. Concession Coordinators – Amy stated she will be inviting the basketball and wrestling sophomore parent concession coordinators to the November Booster Club meeting.  The first home girl’s basketball game is the end of November and the first home boy’s basketball and home wrestling meet is mid-December.
3. Strategic Plan Update – Blaine reported that the money approved for baseball under the Strategic Plan has been used as follows:  350 lbs. of grass seed totaling $900.  Dan Monat donated the labor free of charge.  Black dirt ($575) was hauled in near the concession stand.  Dan Monat and Troy Even graded and seeded the area by the concession stand.  Terry Frost donated 300 ton of Ag Lime.  Greg Becker donated 8 trees.  Bob Sadler will be taking care of the equipment and transporting the trees for $400.  The trees have not been transported yet.  Blaine is checking with the parish since the ground is owned by the parish.  Once approved by the parish, he will call Iowa One Call before getting trees planted.  This project totaled $1,874.  Casey is waiting on the purchase of the storage rack/brush.  Nate Backes had requested this as part of his strategic plan wish.  Nate is checking on prices as they may have changed quite a bit since quoted last year.  Casey has purchased the hurdles and drag for the track as part of the Strategic Plan.  He is also working with the city for approval on a Gator to be purchased that can be legally driven on the streets in town as well (transporting supplies during softball tournament, etc.).  The AEDs and ice machine have been purchased.  Headsets for football have been purchased.  Casey is looking at a new scorer’s table for the Don Bosco gym.  As more items from the Strategic Plan are completed, Casey will notify the Booster Club officers.
New Business: 
1. State Dance – State Dance is December 4-5, 2014.  Kourtnie/Dance Coach presented the Booster Club with the request for Booster Club to pay for 1 night of hotel rooms for the team.  The small schools do not perform until late on Thursday night and then the awards ceremony follows.  4 hotel rooms are needed for Thursday evening.  Booster Club approved this.  Casey will work with Kourtnie and Kylee/Dance Coaches to make sure hotel rooms have been reserved.  Booster Club will also provide $10 for each dancer for Thursday’s competition.  Booster Club will pay for the state dance competition fee as well.  The money raised from the Dance Camp will be put into the Dance budget/side account to be used for the Dance program.
2. 2015-2016 Budget – The Booster Club budget for 2015-2016 will need to be set at the November meeting so it can be taken to the Bosco Board of Education for approval.
3. Weight room Equipment – Casey currently has an email out about various items and weights being sold from the Bosco Weight room.  With the money raised from this, new equipment will be purchased.  Any remaining items not able to be purchased due to lack of funds will be added to the “Wish List”/Strategic Plan for next year.  Karen suggested taking pictures of all items and having the items be up for bid at the Harvestfest silent auction on October 19 at St Mary Center.
4. Extra Merchandise- Casey has been cleaning out closets and found several boxes of Don Bosco seat cushions.  He will check with the cheerleaders to see if they want to throw these out at games or we can sell for $1.  Casey also has a box of old Golf zip up jackets.   He will check with the current Golf team to see if anyone is interested in purchasing one for $5.  If there are any left, they will then be sold to anyone else interested in purchasing the jackets for $5.  The money raised from this will be deposited to the uniform budget for the Golf team.
Meeting Adjourned at 7:50PM
The next meeting will be Monday, November 3 at 6:00PM in DB Outer Office.
Respectfully submitted by Amy Frost
